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19 July 2012
Dear Sir/ Madam
RE THE UNITED NATION’S CONVENTION ON THE RIGHTS OF PERSONS WITH DISABILITIES AND ITS OPTIONAL PROTOCOL
 I would like to make the following submission on behalf of The Association for Hearing Loss Accessibility and Development with respect to the call for public participation regarding the progress made in implementing the UNCRPD.  Kindly note that the term *being deaf later in life and  hearing impaired  relates to a  person with a hearing impairment, usually communicating orally, making use of speech, lip and speech reading as well as augmentative hearing devices.  Such individuals do not make use of South African Sign Language (SASL) and therefore do not require the services of an interpreter but need lip speaker, re-voice and /or transcription services where necessary.  The term Deaf refers to those individuals making use of SASL.
*TAG /Code of Good Practice as reference - TAG attached Articles 1 & 9 & 21 of the UN Convention as reference
The following issues are of serious concern to us and an infringement on the rights of persons with hearing impairment in South Africa.

1. News on TV:   provision of SASL but no subtitles – this means that persons with hearing impairment are excluded from gaining “worldly” general and current knowledge.
2. Schools and universities are inaccessible in terms of communication – no audio induction loop systems, no assistive listening devices provided for the students when they attend lectures  and no assistive living devices  for safety and security provided in the hostels or residences.
3. Banking sector – inaccessible for both Deaf and hearing impaired.
4. Cinemas and theatres inaccessible to both Deaf and hearing impaired. There is only one theatre in the Western Cape that is fitted with a loop system.
5. Tourist attractions/ Museums not accessible, no assistive devices at ticket offices or assistive devices available for guided tours.
6. Hotels are accessible for persons in wheel chairs but no assistive alerting devices are available in rooms in case of emergency.  Hearing accessibility should be part of the Tourism grading system. 
7. Airports not accessible, persons with hearing impairment have difficulty when checking in due to the background noise. They are also unable to hear the announcements regarding crucial flight details such as delays etc.
8. Emergency services call lines are completely inaccessible – provision should be made for SMS to be sent to these lines.
9. Hospitals and clinics are inaccessible for persons with hearing impairment.
10. Unemployment (even for candidates with degree)   - private sector not held liable / accountable for not employing persons with disabilities.
What is required in order to address this untenable situation:
· Disability anti-discriminatory law in South Africa to force implementation of the UNCRPD
· Proper monitoring of the implementation of the UNCRPD, with deadlines and stakeholders held accountable.
· The private sector to be “forced” to employ persons with disabilities.
Yours sincerely 
Fanie Du Toit
Acting Chairperson for the AHLAD
Email:    info@ahlad.org 
Web:     www.ahlad.org 
Fax:        086 602 1161
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